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KNOCKHALL PRIMARY NEWSLETTER
Dear Families

 
We have had an overwhelming response to our Little Recyclers clothing fundraiser. Once we

have been informed of the weight and how much we have raised I will update you. This money
along with your previous donation will be put towards our Trips and Visits this academic year.

Don’t forget that there is still time to order a piece of your child’s artwork from
Mychildsart.co.uk. We have raised £75 so far through this website. Thank you for your continued

support.
 

We are really excited to welcome Ms Rideout to Knockhall Primary School. Ms Rideout is our
Community Liaison Officer who will be working with families to support on attendance and

community links. She comes from a pastoral role and really understands how to support our
children and families. If your child is not in school, then you will be receiving a call or email

from Ms Rideout. She is also able to offer advice regarding local services who can support you
but please give her a little time to settle in before you pop in to say hello!

 
We are also saying a goodbye to Mrs Aylwin who has been at Knockhall for 33 Years. It is her

last day with us, so we wanted to thank her for the hard work and contribution she has made to
the community. Enjoy your well-earned retirement Mrs Aylwin.

 
There are some exciting events planned for the next few weeks which include a return of Rock
Kids, Songs by Candlelight, EYFS Nativity, Choir visit to our local church, Asda and some lovely
events from our PTFA. Please keep an eye on the school calendar which is on our website. We

will also send email reminders to you.

We are looking forward to welcoming you all into school on Wednesday and Thursday for our
Parent Consultation. Please book your time slot through Arbor.

 
Have a wonderful weekend Miss Yiannadji and the Knockhall Team

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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EYFS KS1

LKS2 UKS2

In Year 1 this week we have been writing our own
innovated version of One Plastic Bag. We have
been so impressed with the quality of work and

effort the children have put in. Here is an
amazing example of one of the stories so far. 

This week in Maths the Year 2 children have been
learning about 2D and 3D shapes and their properties.

You can practise these skills at home by looking for
different shapes in your environment. In DT the

children were excited to learn a new skill, sewing!

This week in the Nursery we have enjoyed starting our
Christmas celebrations. The children have helped

decorate the classroom, putting the baubles on the
Christmas tree, learning our Christmas songs and

dancing to Christmas music. 
 

Please remember to book in for your parent
consultation!

This week, we investigated which materials are best at
insulating ice and preventing it from melting. We

learned to design fair tests, record results
scientifically, and worked together to conduct

practical experiments. Everyone enjoyed predicting,
testing, and discovering how different materials

performed—great teamwork and curiosity all around!

In Year 3, The children have been reading the text - The
Iron Man. The children have then written their own opening

of a meeting tale and included suspense. To create
suspense, the children have been using techniques such as:
expanded noun phrases, the power of three, show not tell,
similes/metaphors and using the senses. The children have
really enjoyed writing their story openers and even asked if
I could include direct speech, so they add to the suspense.

Why don't you ask children about their stories? 

 
Wow! Reception have blown us
away with their enthusiasm to
write a festive letter to Father
Christmas. They have used a

sound mat to identify the
sounds they can hear in each
word. They have all shown

‘pride’ in their learning. We are
very excited to post their

letters in the post box next
week. 

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
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Minimum School Target – 96%
Whole School attendance - 91.82%

Ducklings -93.04%
Owlets-88.58%

Cygnets -91.82%
Owls -94.07%

Swans -87.72%
 Flamingos -91.64%

Falcons -93.48% 
Hummingbirds -93.82%

Kingfishers -82.69%
Robins -88.58%
Kestrels -95%

Woodpeckers -91.53%
Pelicans -92.63%
Penguins -93.16%

Puffins-92.86%
Parrots -97.13%
Peacocks -92.5%
Eagles -93.6%

ATTENDANCE

Sa fegua rd i ng

@KnockhallSch

Please click on the link below to
access information on Social

Media Apps and checking 

Click Here

Who Has Received a Golden Ticket
This Week!

Nursery -Stacie-mae
Reception -Ayla,Myles

Year 1-Elsa,Max
Year 2 -Emilia,Jessica

Year 3-Adetoye,Heidi,George
Year 4 -Mariyan,Max

Year 5 -Denis,Charlie,Noah
Year 6 -Makiya,Princess,Martina

Knockhall Values Champions!!!

Urgent Safety Reminder
Please do not mount the curb to drive around cars
during drop-off and pick-up times. We understand

the road can be very busy, and you may feel the
need to get off quickly, but we cannot compromise
children’s safety. Many families walk to school, and
it’s crucial that we prioritise their and others' safety.

Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our
school community safe.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.knockhallprimaryschool.co.uk/assets/Phone_and_Social_Media_Apps_Checking.pdf
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Information for Families

Please note the 480 Bus will NOT run through Swanscombe and
Greenhithe for one day on Tuesday 3rd December. Any families or

children who usually take this bus route to and from the school will
need to find alternative transport.

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
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Wednesday 4th December - Parent Open Morning  Reception Intake
September 2025 10am-1130am

Friday 6th December PTFA afternoon Tea Event- Tickets are £5 per
family only 40 tickets will be sold per session
Early years and ks1 2.30-3.30
Ks2 3.45-4.45 
Please purchase from Claire (PTFA) after school on the playground
from Monday.

Tuesday 10th December - Parent Open Afternoon Reception Intake
September 2025 2pm-3.30pm

Thursday 12th December - 
Flu Vaccination Year’s Reception -Year 6

Friday 20th December - Last Day of Term 

Monday 6th January - First Day of Term Children back to school 
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Dates For Your Diary

I f  you  wou ld  l i k e  t o  ra i s e  any th i ng  w i th  u s ,  p l ease  con tac t
u s  v i a  t he  s choo l  o f f i c e  KHPo f f i c e@wats choo l s . o rg .uk

http://www.woodlandacademytrust.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/KnockhallSch
https://www.facebook.com/Knockhall-Primary-School-182570762191006/
mailto:KHPoffice@watschools.org.uk

